Sundale Union Elementary School District to Hold a Public Hearing to Gather Input
Regarding Proposed Trustee Area Map Adjustment

On January 11, 2022 at approximately 7:30 the Sundale Union Elementary School District will
hold a public hearing at the District Board Room (13990 Ave 240, Tulare, CA) to receive
community input on proposed trustee area map adjustment options.

The Sundale Union Elementary School District elects its board members using by-trustee area
elections. In a by-trustee area election system, each trustee is required to reside within a defined
trustee area and is elected only by voters in that trustee area. Upon the release of U.S. Decennial
Census Data, school districts that use by-trustee area elections are required to evaluate whether the
current trustee areas have approximately equal populations using the new census data. The District
has hired professional demographers, SchoofWorks, to conduct a study of the 2020 Census data to
determine whether the current trustee areas are population balanced. After evaluating the data,
SchoolWorks has determined that the District will need to make slight adjustments to the current
boundaries. SchoolWorks will present the findings of their study and present proposed map
adjustment options for the Board and community to consider. SchoolWorks proposed map
adjustment can be found at the District website. After this presentation, the Board will hold a
public hearing to gather community input regarding the map adjustment option.

Should you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact the Superintendent’s Office at
(559-688-7451) or (terri.rufert(@sundale.org).
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